
	

	

	
	
	
	
	
	

05.01.21	
RE:	National	Lockdown	further	information			
	
Dear	families,		
	
Online	Learning:	
	I	write	to	you	to	reiterate	the	communication	you	received	earlier	that	our	remote	learning	
programme	begins	tomorrow	for	pupils.	AGS	pupils	are	expected	to	complete	the	minimum	
expectation	of	3	hours	of	learning	each	day,	in	line	with	guidance	set	out	by	the	Department	
for	Education	to	all	schools.		
The	school	will	be	in	contact	with	families	tomorrow	(06.01.21)	to	arrange	logistics	for	
providing	IT	equipment	to	those	who	may	critically	require	it,	prioritising	those	pupils	with	
additional	needs.		
	
Free	School	Meals:	
This	week,	AGS	will	continue	to	hand	deliver	free	school	meals	to	those	who	require	and	will	
communicate	how	we	intend	to	provide	FSM	thereafter.	
	
Reporting	results:	
Until	07.01.21,	families	who	are	now	absent	from	school	must	inform	AGS	of	positive	results	
via	the	school	office	email.	
	
Critical	Worker	and	Vulnerable	pupil	attendance:	
The	CWV	pupils	that	we	have	in	school	will	be	taught	by	teaching	and	support	staff	on	a	
rota.	Pupils	will	be	bubbled	by	Key	stage	whilst	they	are	in	the	school	building	to	allow	for	
the	implementation	of	proportionate	track	and	trace	measures.	
	
	
The	AGS	team	have	worked	hard	over	the	past	day	and	night	to	ensure	that	all	pupils	remain	
safe	and	able	to	access	learning.	I	trust	that	our	plans	for	remote	learning	will	allow	all	
pupils	to	make	positive	progress	throughout	the	national	lockdown.		
	
I	continue	to	wish	all	families	good	health	and	to	thank	you	for	the	continued	support	for	
keeping	our	school	community	safe	and	learning.			
	
Yours	Faithfully,	
	
Mr	Milum	
Principal	


